
MEMORANDUM from HUGH FUTRELL 

To: Susie Murray, City of Santa Rosa 
From: Hugh Futrell 
Re: Description – Art House, Use Permit 

The purpose of this memo is to provide the following description: 

The Art House project was issued a building permit meeting occupancy requirements under the 
building code for apartment or hotel uses. 

The asset was operated as a hotel (short term unit occupancies) under prior city approvals from 
completion through the end of 2023 after which time it was operated only as rental apartments. 

The applicant desires to operate the building as long-term rentals (ten apartments, as 
designated on the attached map) and hotel uses (twelve hospitality suites, also as  
designated).  Square footage uses designated for hotel purposes are 4,590 square feet, 
calculated from the permitted plans and shown on the map attached.  (The map is the second 
floor plan with hotel uses indicated; all floors are identical.  

Note that the project has already paid impact fees for twenty-one residential units. 
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